Page 702 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th February 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning, D Green, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3503.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Community Warden Jo Vos & PCSO Dan Smith.
3504.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
.
3505.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 10th January 2017:  Confirmed and signed as a          correct record.

3506.
Matters Arising: 


i)  Clerk asked Cllr Green for an update on the litter pick arranged for 11th March.  He had submitted a risk assessment to ABC who will be delivering high vis vests, litter pickers and black sacks. Rubbish will be collected from Bryony Cottage on the following Monday morning.  Litter will be collected within the 30mph signs in the village. 

ii)  The Chairman informed the meeting that ABC had produced figures confirming the 8% increase in our Precept request.
3507.
Planning Applications (previously circulated to Councillors)


16/01616/AS  Barn, Hunts Hill Farm – Inserting 9m drain into ditch & infilling with crushed concrete to restore old access.  Having listened to comments made during the Public Session, after a full discussion, Councillors agreed not to support this application in its present form as the form was incorrect.  Work had already started.


17/00175/AS  12 Swan Cottages – Erection of front/side extension to form annexe.  Clerk read out an email from the applicant's daughter and a neighbour.  After a full discussion it was agreed to support the application but ask that the Planning Officer satisfies herself on surface water drainage.


At this point the Clerk informed the meeting that she would be circulating application 17/00183/AS – The Granary, Acton Lane – General purpose store/garage to replace existing access with new access centred, for Councillors to make a comment.  As it was for a new access on to Acton Lane, Highways comments would be important and probably the deciding factor.   


3508. 
Forward Task List – Status Report.  No further items had been received.  The Chairman reported that Simon Cole, ABC Planning, had agreed to a meeting in March to discuss the way forward with regard to looking for small housing sites.  The Caretaker has started work on clearing the vegetation from the damaged Church perimeter wall.  A meeting had been held with the Highways Drainage Team and some progress had been made.  SIDs is on the agenda.  VOICES proposals etc is also on the agenda.  The Chairman's suggestion that the review of the Standing Orders be taken over 3 months was agreed.  Clerk to ask ABC for an update on the International Dark Sky Community initiative.
3509.  Local Needs Housing Development Update.  Clerk reported that the hoarding is in place and it is possible that digging will begin early in March. It had been agreed that she will be given the contact details for the Site Manager.

3510.
VOICES proposals and allocation of topics.  The following allocations were confirmed and added to.  Communications – Cllr Green, Neighbourhood Care – Cllr Mash, Transport – Cllr 

Venning,  Amenities – Cllr Parkin, Housing – Cllr Sykes, and Environment – Cllr Lloyd-Smith.  The next stage is to start working with VOICES counterparts to see what can be brought forward,  what is achievable and what the obstacles are etc.  The VOICES Chairman had said that he would get the Steering Committee together with the aim of moving forward.  Clerk to email the spreadsheet to everyone again.
3511.   SID update.  Clerk had checked with PCSO to agree suitable places and now needs to speak to Highways.  Cllr Venning suggested that we should look into alternative options, solar for example.  He was also concerned about having bare poles.  He would look into it.
3512.
To review the contact list and FAQs.  With regard to the contact list the Chairman stated that 1) some gaps needed to be filled in  2) there may be other names that need to be added  3)  those on the list should be asked if they were happy to have their details included. There was a question as to whether business names should be included. With regard to the FAQs the Chairman had produced a few with the answers but it was agreed that Councillors should come to the next meeting with other suggestions, for example there could be a question and then a link to the answer.
3513.
To consider future use of social media.  After a full discussion it was agreed that Cllr Green would look into it further and would put something together for the next meeting.
3514.
To report on review meeting held with KFRS on Fire Hydrants on Sunday 5th February. This had been attended by the Chairman and the Clerk.  It had been agreed 3 years ago that the Council would take on the duty of checking out the Fire Hyrdrant signs and reporting back to KFRS if there were any problems.  This hadn't been taken up but would be now.  The Caretaker would be able to add this to his duties.  Clerk will check that the other Councils in the cluster wish to be included. 
3515. 
To agree date and format for Annual Parish Meeting.  The 27th April was agreed.  Clerk to invite Mike Hill and book the Club Room.  Cllr Green suggested that the theme could be 'Volunteering', celebrating it and the challenge of volunteering in a community but it was difficult to visualise how this could be done.
3516.
Wittersham School Bus.  Cllr Mash informed the meeting that there was an issue with regard to not having an adult supervising the children travelling on the school bus between the collection points and the school and vice versa.  KCC were unable to pay for a supervisor.  It was suggested that the Headteacher write to Mike Hill, County Councillor explaining the problem.
3517.
To authorise payments:


To reimburse the Clerk for a)   Printer Cartridges - £35.94 incl.Vat - Authorised


                                           b)  To have the scroll framed - £28. - Authorised
3518.
Correspondence:


a)  ABC – Kent Community Speedwatch – Cllr Venning to take it on.


b)  KCC – Voluntary Support Warden Scheme – Meeting 7th March. Chairman to attend. Could take this forward again.


c)  Kent Community Messaging – Crime Prevention Tips .  Agreed this could be put forward for inclusion in the next issue of the Outlook.


For noting:  

d)  Great British Spring Clean poster       


Previously Circulated by email:

e)  Police & Crime Commissioner Matthew Scott     f)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership     g)  East Kent Health & Care Listening Events     h)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 1.     i)  Time Sensitive Call for Evidence to Churches Sustainability Review     j)  KALC  Business Case for Single Council for East Kent     k)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 3.     l)  Kent Police Rural Update     m)  Update from Southern Water     n)  Locality 'How to Keep it Local' Guide     o)  KALC - Dynamic New Councillor conference     p)  ABC – Electoral Review of Ashford Draft Recommendations     q)  KALC – Event Announcement – Planning Conference.        
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3519.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker –  The purchase of a replacement van for the Caretaker was fully discussed and the recommendation from the working party to purchase a secondhand one at a cost of approximately £6,000 was agreed.  The prepared budget for the next financial year 1st May 2017 to 30th April 2018 was agreed.


b)  Finance:


i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement – Agreed.


ii) The Chairman will be attending the Rural Affairs Conference on 9th March at a cost of £60 plus VAT £12.  Payment agreed.


           c)  Planning:


     Decisions received: 


     16/01865/AS  27 Lloyds Green – Proposed Porch             Agreed 


d)  Highways –  Clerk reported that pot holes had now been filled after she had chased Highways.  The storm gullies in The Street were marked to be cleaned on 10th February. They have yet to be checked.

e)  Public Rights of Way – Clerk reported that the wire across the stile on AT89 near Owley has been covered with a pipe.  The footpath alongside Stafford Farm is still obstructed but a new fence should soon be in place.


f)  Open Spaces – Clerk informed the meeting that the crocuses given to us by the Rotary Club are now coming up. Notice of this will be put forward for inclusion in the Outlook. Cllr Green informed the meeting that the grass has not regrown well on the Village Green and could need re-seeding. He also offered to look after the ground in front on the old fountain by the Village Hall Notice Board for which he was thanked.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk reported that the tree growing within the damaged wall round the Churchyard has been taken down and a lot of the vegetation removed. 
3520.
Reports for noting from representatives on outside bodies:

KALC – The Chairman had forwarded his report to councillors.


Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Parkin reported that he had attended one meeting and a training day.  There were difficulties over signing cheques with only one signatory at the moment.  Every user group should have a representative on the committee and the constitution needs to be brought up to date.
3521.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.    

3522.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  14th March 2017 at 7.30pm
3523.
Items for information: None

3524.
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.


 Proposed by Cllr Green and seconded by Cllr Sykes and agreed by remaining councillors.


a)  Proposed Cemetery Extension.  The Chairman updated Councillors on the present position.


b)  Caretaker's salary.  The Working Party put forward a figure for approval.  This was given.
The meeting closed at 22.25hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Planning Applications


Background information was given on the application at The Barn, Hunts Hill Farm.
Other Matters

1)  Mrs Miriam Lewis asked if any progress had been made on approving the siting of  the proposed signage for the Village Green.  Clerk reported that she was still waiting on a reply from Ashford.  Mrs Lewis suggested that the Borough Councillor could help.

 
2)  Mrs Miriam Lewis brought up the subject of the paper the Chairman had put forward for adoption at the last meeting with regard to the Sports Club.  The Chairman reminded her  that this had been finalised at the last meeting and was not on the agenda for discussion this evening.
